
 

DIPALESENG LOCAL MUNICIPALITY 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

TEMPORARY WATER DISRUPTION IN THE ENTIRE SIYATHEMBA  

The Municipality wishes to inform and caution the residents of Siyathemba, including 

Ridgeview, of a water service disruption scheduled for: Tuesday, 16 September 2025, 

starting in the morning, with restoration expected in the late afternoon 

Essential maintenance work will be conducted on two (2) separate areas along the water 

feeder line at Ezibayeni area in Siyathemba. This work is necessary to ensure the 

continued reliability and safety of your water supply system. To safely perform this work, 

it will be necessary to temporarily shut down water pumping, which will affect the entire 

Siyathemba area, including Ridgeview. 

During this disruption, the municipality will deploy water tankers throughout the affected 

areas to provide temporary water relief to residents. 

The municipality apologizes for any inconvenience this essential maintenance may cause 

and kindly request the community's patience and cooperation during this period.  

MR. LWAZI CINDI 

MUNICIPAL MANAGER 

15 September 2025 

 

 
 

Tel: 017 004 0027  

Email: records@dipaleseng.com 

Complaints: complaints@dipaleseng.com 

WhatsApp: 071 683 7755 

Facebook: Dipaleseng Local Municipality       

 Website: www.dipaleseng.gov.za 
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